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April 12, 2022 
 
 
 
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife 
PO Box 43200 
Olympia, WA 98504 
 
Attn: Lisa Wood, SEPA SEPA/NEPA Coordinator  
 
RE: DNS 22-017, Ponds 4 and 5 Access Redevelopment 
 I-82 milepost 47.44 right, Flint Lane 
 
We have reviewed the proposed project and have the following comments. 
 
• The subject property is adjacent to Interstate 82 (I-82).  WSDOT has acquired all 

access rights to the interstate from the subject property. Direct access to I-82 is 
prohibited.  Access to the site is available via the Flint Lane crossing of I-82 at 
milepost 47.44.  If this access is not feasible for construction activity, WDFW should 
contact Jacob Prilucik at (509) 577-1635 to discuss what, if any, alternative access 
options are available.   
 

• The existing WSDOT fence typically lies one foot inside our right-of-way boundary 
and must not be altered or moved without prior WSDOT approval. 

 
• Permanent structures should be setback a sufficient distance to accommodate all on-

site activities.  Encroachment into I-82 right-of-way for any maintenance or 
operational activities is prohibited.   

 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on this proposal.  If you have any 
questions regarding this letter, please contact Jacob Prilucik at (509) 577-1635. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Paul Gonseth, P.E. 
Region Planning Engineer 
 
PG: jjp/mnk 
 
cc: SR 82, File #2022_009   


